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HALDIMAND COUNTY 

Memorandum ENG-M01-2022 Consolidated Rate of Speed By-law 2022 

For Consideration by Council on June 6, 2022  

To: Mayor Hewitt and Members of Council 

From: Kris Franklin, Manager, Engineering Services 

The Highway Traffic Act authorizes municipalities to prescribe by-laws to regulate the rates of speed 
on roads under its jurisdiction. In 2018 staff combined all of the existing rate of speed by-laws into one 
Consolidated Rate of Speed By-law. This approach provides administrative efficiency and a basis for 
enforcement by putting ‘everything’ in one place. 

Since 2018, eleven rate of speed changes have been implemented through individual by-laws and staff 
are recommending reconsolidating the individual by-laws into one comprehensive by-law to ensure all 
the rates of speed are accounted for and organized in one location. 

No changes to the existing rates of speed or locations are being proposed through this consolidation, 
only the enactment of the consolidated by-law as attached in the agenda. 

ATTACHMENTS: 

None. 


